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SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

February 7 - 11, 1983 

Monday, February 7 

No reported activities 

Tuesday, February 8 

10:00 AM 

Wednesday, February 9 

10:00 AM 

Thursday, February 10 

10:00 AM 

4:00 PM 

7:00 PM 

Friday, February 11 

10:00 AM 

10:00 AM 

NOTICES: 

x~ 19 

Chapel: Adams Lectures. Dr. William H. Willimon, 
Pastor, Northside United Methodist Church, Greenville, 
SC; Adjunct Associate Professor of Liturgy and Worship, 
Duke Divinity School. 

Chapel: Adams Lectures. Dr. William H~ Willimon~ 

Chapel: Adams Lectures. Dr. William H. Willimon. 

May graduates meeting. Appleby Chapel. See notice. 

Student-led vespers. Message by Ashton C. Smith. 
Appleby Chapel. 

Chapel: Adams Lectures conclude. Dr. William H. 
Willimon. 

Southeastern Black Forum meeting. Cafeteria Conference 
Room. 

VISITORS ON CAMPUS: Friends and alumni of Southeastern will be on camous 
this week participating in the Nineteenth Annual~ 

Pastor's Seminar which is held in conjunction with the Adams Lectures. In add-
ition, military and institutional chaplains will be on campus Feb. 8-9 par-
ticipating in the Chaplains Conference. 

INTERVIEWS FOR SUMMER Applicants for Practicum in Home Missions (H2324), 
MISSIONS: Praxis in starting new churches, need to sign up for 

interviews at FIM with Phyllis Jackson. Representa-
tives from New York state and from North Carolina will be interviewing on Tues. 
and Wed., February 8 and 9. 

GEORGIA CLUB: On Wednesday, Feb. 9 at 12:00 noon, the Georgia Club 
will meet at "The Corner" for a dutch-treat lunch. 

C. Wray Ivey, Pastor of the First B~ptist Church, Macon, GA will be the speaker. 

KEESEE DEADLINE: All students are reminded that the deadline to apply 
for assistance for the fall and spring, 1983-84 is 

March 1. Applications are available only by mail and may be obtained by writing 
to the Keesee Fund, PO Box 431, Martinsville, VA 24114, (703) 632-2229. Students 
must be residents of North Carolina or Virginia prior to enrolling at South-
eastern to be considered for Keesee aid. Sum.mer school aid is no longer 
available. 

SOUTH CAROLINA REP: Charles Rabon, SC Church-Minister Relations Director 
will be on campus to interview interested students on 

Wednesday, February 9 and Thursday, February 10. Priority will be given to 
seniors. Sign up with Phyllis Jackson in FIM. 

(OVER) 



t 10L TH CAROLINA REP: Al Ledford, NC Baptist Assembly, will be on campus 
Feb. 17 to interview interested persons for work at 

C.swell this summer. Several positions are available: Dean of Women, Dean of 
H.!:. , Chaplain, and Music Director. • Sign up for appointments with Phyllis Jackson 
:L FIM. 

MAY GRADUATES: There will be a meeting of May graduates on Thursday, 
Feb. 10 at 4:00 PM in Appleby Chapel to discuss the 

class banquet, gift, and speaker. A banquet committee is needed. If you are 
interested and cannot attend the meeting, contact Mary Frances Thompson (556-
6323) or Sheree Jones (556~5968) by February 10. 

L·1ACKIE HALL PARKING: Students are reminded that student parking spaces are 
provided in the Mackie Hall lot only on the street 

~ide between the driveway entrances. All other parking spaces are for staff and 
faculty. 

BLACK HISTORY MONTH: In conjunction with February's Black History Month, 
the Black Forum and Southeastern's Library will have 

a visual display unit on the first floor in the Library featuring a famous 
Black minister every week. Two handouts, "Black Religion" and "Adam Clayton 
Powell, Sr. and the Abyssinian Baptist Church", will be available on a first 
come-first serve basis. 

SUMMER POSITIONS: 1) Sign up for interviews for staff position with 
R.A. Camps. Mr. Jackson will be on campus Feb. 11 

Lo interview. 2) The S.C. Convention needs 5 couples to be chaplains in the 
s··ate parks and camps for the summer. Couples must be S.C. residents. 3) John 
nalen, a Christian Ministry in the National Parks representative, will be on 
,:rmpus Feb. 14 to interview persons interested in summer work in National Parks. 

Sign up for all interviews in FIM. Other summer jobs are posted on FIM bulletin 
boards. 

T.OST AND FOUND: Several articles of clothing have been left at "The 
Corner". These include 2 umbrellas, 1 cap, 1 vinyl 

jacket and 1 pair of gloves. If you have lost any of these items, please claim 
tb::m as soon as possible. Unclaimed· articles will be disposed of or given away. 

SUPERVISED MINISTRY 
FOR SUMMER: 

Interested in a summer position that would fulfill the 
requirements for Supervised Ministry? See Gail 
Hawkins in FIM for details. 

STATE MISSIONS REPS: On Wednesday, Feb. 23, Rev. Robert Brindle, Missionary, 
Home Mission Board in New Hampshire, Vermont, and 

l1c1ine; Rev. Larry Carte, pastor from Cowen West Virginia, and Rev. Wesley 
Johnson, Director of Missions from Delaware will be on campus to talk with 
students interested in ministry in their areas. Sign up with Phyllis Jackson 
.'n FIM Office. 

GONG SHOW: The Gong Show is coming back February 24 in.Binkley 
101. The Seminary family is invited to participate. 

Sign up sheets are available on Gong Show posters. 

:EER GROUP MEETING: 

Corner". 

CONVERSATIONS IN 
J: ASTORAL MINISTRY: 

Jim Hamilton's and Dr. Blackmore's peer group will 
meet on Wednesday, February 9 at 2:00 PM at "The 

Dr. Willard Brown, Pastor, Wake Forest Baptist Church, 
invites all interested persons for some "Conversations 
in Pastoral Ministry." At an informal setting, Dr. 

Brown and those persons interested will take an hour (7:30-8:30 PM) once a month 
to share together on some "How to Do Its." Ideas and steps taken in preparing 
fo.~· a funeral, wedding, Lord's Supper and a Baptism will be discussed. Other 
!)o.:.:sible subject areas could include Pastoral Priorities, Sermon Preparation 
and information retrieval, etc. If sufficient interest is shown, the sessions 
wi 1_l be held on three Mondays: Feb. 21, March 14, and April 18 in the small 
fellowship Hall. If you are interested in participating, please call the 
church office at 556-5141 for reservations. 

CPE IN GREENSBORO: Duke University has announced a program in CPE for 
the summer of 1983 at Wesley Long Community Hospital 

in Greensboro under the supervision of Chaplain Don Gum. There is a possibil-
ity of housing being provided in hospital apartments. For further information 
contact Chaplain Peter Keese, Duke University Medical Center, PO Box 3112, 
Durham, NC 27710 or phone (919) 684-3586, and ask about the Greensboro program. 

Information for the Cam.nus Bulletin should be in the Student Affairs office 
by 12 noon Wednesday. 
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